DRAFT
Minutes of Meeting of Beoley Parish Council
held on Tuesday 13th June 2017

              At 7.30 pm in Beoley Village Hall

Attendees:


Cllr Bland (Chairman)

Cllr Joynes (Vice Chairman) 
Cllr Merrell

Cllr Cook

Cllr Barry

Cllr Morgan

Parish Clerk - Mrs S Whittaker
Cllr Charlie Hotham County Councillor and Cllr Kent who is the new County Councillor for Wythall.

The Chairman declared the meeting open at 7.30pm.
1. Apologies 
Cllr Hall

2. No personal or prejudicial interests None given 
3. Minutes of previous meeting
Amendment of the previous minutes:
Numerical error – change to 15 & 16. 
Number 6 crossed out village
Number 9 pathwardens report, spelling error ‘ sty’ changed to ‘stile’
Action: Amended in pen on paper copy.

Approval of Minutes
Cllr Brown proposed the approval of the minutes which was seconded by Cllr Morgan. All councillors were in agreement. The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising
The Chairman has delivered a cheque to Beoley First School and an acknowledgement of thanks has been received. Cllr Joynes mentioned another local newspaper report where Oaklands were reported as the main contributor which disappointed the parish council. 
The chairman has written to the Chief Executive of Redditch and Bromsgrove Council regarding the state of the Churchill footpaths. The Chairman said that the council normally responds to any correspondence with a phone call rather than a written response so there is no paper trail. Cllr Cook has investigated google map pictures to compare when the buildings at Ravensbank were put up. The Chairman will raise the point with Dale Birch at the upcoming planning training on the 5th July. 
Cllr Joynes confirmed the boundary of Beoley Parish, this was found on the election map. All of the councillors were shown the boundary online. It is established that the Ravensbank business park is within Beoley Parish Council borders and therefore should receive all planning notifications for any development. 
Secondly Cllr Joynes reported that the cordon sanitere doesn’t currently exist. There would need to be a planning restriction which would be in the development plan or a legal restriction of which there is neither. There are no restrictions in place legally that could be enforced. The local development plan was adopted by Bromsgrove and does label the land as Green Belt. The Ravensbank area is labelled for industrial (employment) use in the local development plan. Cllr Joynes again showed the Councillors the area online for clarification. All of the maps can be found on the Bromsgrove District Website under planning. Under planning law the site cannot develop within the greenbelt area. The Chairman believes that the boundaries had changed within the last 2 or 3 years. Cllr Joynes emphasised that we could reassure parishioners that the site cannot develop further onto greenbelt land. Cllr Cook asked if the Council could push for a restriction on 24 hour working due to light and noise pollution or a large scale planting scheme to block some of the light at night.  
Cllr Barry requested that a link could be put onto to the new website to make parishioners aware of this ongoing matter. 
Cllr Cook said that the Parish Council would need to play a more active role in pursuing planning applications and seeking in depth details of any application i.e hours of use, landscaping etc
Cllr Barry believes that Bromsgrove hasn’t been registering Ravensbank under Beoley and is incorrectly labelled as Reddtich. This could explain why the Parish Council doesn’t receive planning notifications. Cllr Barry requested that we write to the district council clarifying that Ravensbank falls under Beoley and as such all planning correspondence should be sent to us. 
Action: The Chairman will write to Dale Birch outlining the need for accurate planning information, emphasising the importance of correct information being sent to the parish. 
Finally Cllr Joynes advised that a closer eye is needed on planning applications and a more thorough approach needed in responding. 
The Chairman passed on his thanks to Cllr Joynes for the work involved in establishing the boundaries and planning regulations.

5. County Councillor Report 
Cllr Hotham reported a thorough induction with Worcester County Council including lots of advice. The first meeting was largely devoted to electing a new chairman and new leader. Councillors have all been given committee positions depending on the level of political influence. Cllr Hotham is on the body that works with the fire brigade. Cllr Hotham made contact with Richard Clewer who was very helpful. Cllr Hotham has inherited a large back log of queries which he is slowly working through. Cllr Hotham again mentioned the Divisional Fund worth £10,000. Cllr Hotham will personally make sure this is spent locally and wisely, where other funds cannot be obtained. A grant of £4800 is ringfenced for highways issues which are classed as low priority. 
The chairman explained that a meeting with the water management officer Joe Baker and Cllr Hotham had been arranged to assess whether the stream needs clearing to prevent flooding and how to move forward. 
Cllr Hotham queried the drop kerbs that Mrs Luck mentioned in the previous meeting. A disabled person is now living at a house in Moss Lane Close and has difficulties with residents parking outside the property. Cllr Cook asked if a disabled bay could be created. Richard Clewer will look further into this. 
Action: The Chairman and Cllr Hotham to liaise with Richard Clewer. 
Cllr Kent (Councillor for Wythall) introduced himself, he has lived in Beoley since 2001 and is now a member of the Corporate and Community Committee.  Cllr Kent works closely with Karen May and other Conservative Councillors. Cllr Kent has met with police and Crime Comissioner John Campion as the there are particular issues with vehicle theft in Wythall. Cllr Kent is very knowledgeable with the Smart Water anti theft prevention initiative, which is reasonably priced and very effective. The Chairman reported a car theft recently on Bleachfield Lane and Cllr Morgan also reported a similar incident near to his residence.
6. District Councillor Report 
None received – It is believed that Cllr Griffiths will be off unwell for at least 6 months. The council asked if anyone else would be representing the District in the interim but it was believed that there wouldn’t be.
7. Pathwarden Reports
Cllr Merrell explained that a stile had been taken down between Yew Tree Cottage and Old Holt Cottage which will need investigating
Action: Clerk to contact Steve Miller to investigate further. 
8. Lengthsman Report
Cllr Brown reported one incident of flytipping on Icknield Street which was cleared. Cllr Barry asked about the road sign repair corner of Icknield Street. Due to an injured hand Cllr Brown was unable to complete this but will report to highways. Cllr Barry also asked about the litter pick in the village. Cllr Brown had completed one litter pick but the litter had quickly congregated again. Cllr Brown will conduct another litter pick this week. Cllr Joynes asked how this could be addressed long term. The Chairman asked if everyone does a little then it could hopefully rectify the problem. Long term it may need someone to be employed to do a litter pick. Cllr Joynes asked about the possibility of the probation service providing someone to do a litter pick but The Chairman explained that this was no longer an option.
9. Chairmans Report
The church footpaths had finally been completed. A letter of thanks had been received and was mentioned during the church service on Sunday. The Chairman had received a letter of refusal from the Archdeacon regarding the placement of a stone bench at the church in recognition of Mrs Lucks long service to the parish council. Cllr Merrell queried if the Queens Golden Jubilee bench could be replaced with a bench for Mrs Luck but it was generally agreed that this would unlikely to be allowed. 
Action: Cllr Merrell will ask the Vicar if the replacement of the bench would be possible. 

The Chairman asked for Cllr Joynes advice about the road notice closure through Beoley. This was distributed late to the councillors and the standard 15 day notice period wasn’t adhered to. The Chairman rang Richard Clewer for advice who promptly responded. The road was originally going to be closed at the Village Inn, following on from the Chairmans call to Richard Clewer it was agreed that Traffic lights would be put in place instead. 
Action: Cllr Joynes proposed that the Chairman write to Worcestershire County Council regarding the lack of notice given, lack of notices on the road either end in a prominent position, and no notices in the local paper. 
        10. Correspondence and Consultations
A planning training session with Dale Birch will be held at Bromsgrove District Council Offices on the 5th July at 5.30pm. Those in attendance will be Cllr Cook, Cllr Barry, Cllr Joynes, Cllr Brown & The Chairman. 

The previous planning meeting resulted in an update meeting being scheduled that didn’t take place. The Chairman responded that the meeting will need to be rearranged which he will coordinate with Dale Birch.
         11. New Matters
Website development – 
Following on from the information sent out Cllr Barry proposed that Parish Council Websites are appointed to develop the parish website. The clerk will coordinate this and asked for any suggestions of items that councillors would like to see on the website to be passed on. All councillors were in agreement.
Cllr Morgan mentioned a scheme called ‘Light Nuisance who can assist any parishioners with trying to reduce light pollution near their property.  
12. Finance 
Opening Balance £7554.87
Cheques:

K. Hawkesford £70.00

P. Rudge Grasscutting - £505.00 April re issued error when trying to cash

P. Rudge Grasscutting May - £505.00
A. Brown Lengthsman - £137.94
S. Whittaker (Clerks salary) - £242.79
Beoley Village Hall Management Committee - £90.00

Zurich Insurance Renewal - £469.13

 All councillors were in agreement and all cheques signed by The Chairman
The Chairmans discussed the possibility of reinstating his Chairmans Allowance which has not been claimed for the last two years. It has been raised from £200 to £400. The Chairman proposed claiming this for this year. This covers printing costs etc. All councillors were in agreement for the Chairman to claim this. 

Cllr Merrell asked if the war memorial fund money had been located 

Action: clerk to report back at the next meeting

13. Planning
Billesley Farm Portway – illegal extension currently appealing 
Astley House – Permission approved Ground floor extension
Hillview Farm (The Piggery) – Porch on front
Moss Lane Close – Loft extension – approved.
14. Items of Parochial Interest 
None to report 

15. Dates of next meeting – Tuesday 11th July 2017 
Meeting closed at 9.15pm

Signed___________________________ (Chairman)

Dated ___________________________
